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Dear Parents,










15th April 2016

Welcome back to the Summer term! I hope you had a peaceful and relaxing Easter break.
NSPCC’s ‘Speak Out. Stay Safe’ Programme

The NSPCC is visiting our school to make sure our pupils in KS1 and 2 have the knowledge and understanding they need to stay safe from abuse.  I am pleased to tell you that we will be working with the NSPCC, the UK’s leading children’s charity, who will be delivering their programme on Monday next, the 18th April.   This is a nationwide programme for every primary school-aged child in the UK and Channel Islands.  With the help of their friendly mascot Buddy, they’ll be presenting an assembly and workshop to the children in our school.
What is the Speak out. Stay safe. Programme?  

Through child-friendly, interactive assemblies and workshops their specially trained staff and volunteers will give our children information about how to keep themselves safe from harm and how to get help if they have any worries, sensitively discussing issues like bullying and sexual abuse, without using scary words or adult language.

We have studied the content of the materials and heard from other schools who have participated and are very confident they are appropriate for primary school aged children.  By the end of their visit we are convinced children will feel empowered, knowing how they can speak out and stay safe.

If you would like more information about the NSPCC’s programme, including frequently asked questions, please go to their website at www.nspcc.org.uk/schools

Family Circumstances

I would like to remind all families that if you have a change in circumstances which may affect your child at school, either financial or personal, then please do get in touch with me or make an appointment via the office.  There are often ways in which we can help to support your child during difficult times.   May I also remind you to keep the office up to date with any changes to your contact details.

Parents’ Survey

A separate letter has gone home today, via email, regarding the annual Parental Survey.  I do hope you will feel able to respond accordingly.

Year 5 Maths Evening - Wednesday 4th May

Year 5 parents are invited to come to an information evening from 7.15pm to 8.15pm on 4th May.  The event, which is for parents only, will be run by Mrs Tanner and aims to support parents and children with the new curriculum.  If childcare is a problem children may come with you and wait in the Library, with a quiet activity.
Please note that Year 5 will be given Maths homework every Friday alongside their other homework.

Music Hall alterations

Just an update on the alterations to the Music Hall which began during the Easter holidays.  This is to enable us to have a new medical room and also provide improved provision for Night Owls, our after school club.  The Music Hall will still be used to teach music and we look forward to the completion of the work.

Special Educational Needs Drop-in Surgery

Miss Harding has set aside a number of appointment times to see parents on the following Monday afternoons:  18th April, 16th May and 20th June.  Please contact the office to make an appointment.

Isle of Wight - Year 5

Reminder to parents of Year 5 - The second instalment for payment of the trip is due today please.

New Dinner Menu

You should already have received a Spring/Summer 2016 menu; we will be using the new menu from Monday starting at Week 1.
Year 4 Cake Sale - Next Friday 22nd April

Maisie, Jessica, Felicity, Hannah, Freya. E and Freya. S will be holding a Cake Sale at break time in aid of the Animal Rescue Centre.  Cakes will be on sale for a donation between 20p and a £1.

Wear Trainers Day - B.E.A.R.S
You will remember that before Easter the children were invited to wear trainers to school for the day in exchange for a donation to BEARS, the Accident Rescue Service.  Mrs Laking, a parent, who suggested support for this worthwhile charity, would like to thank all parents for their generosity as £290 was raised for the charity. 
Reception Trip to Boydells Farm

Thank you to those parents who have kindly returned their payment and form.  The deadline for this trip is Monday, so please can you ensure the forms and payment are returned by then.  Thank you.

Guitar, Ukulele and Drum Lessons

There are currently vacancies for Guitar, Ukulele and Drum lessons.  If your child is interested in learning an instrument, please ask for an application form at the office.
La Jolie Ronde - Spanish Club
Years 1, 2 and 3 Spanish Club will resume next Friday lunchtime.  If your child was attending last term, and wishes to continue, please return your completed form as soon as possible.  A Spanish Club for Year 4 will begin on Friday lunchtimes and letters will be sent home regarding this.  For information please contact Louise Perry-Sanderson at Louiseps01@googlemail.com 
Lost Property

All lost property will be added to the Association’s Happy Bags collection on Thursday 28th April.  If your child has lost something, please check in the front Reception area Lost Property Box before the end of next week.  Thank you.

Thank you

I would like to thank Mrs White, parent, who has donated a large amount of bird food for us to use around the school site.  In addition I would also like to thank the many parents who donate various resources for the children to use in school.

Association News

Second Hand Uniform Sale - Friday 22nd April
The Association will be holding a sale of uniform, in the front playground, next Friday from 2.50pm.  Fleeces are just £2 and other items, including summer dresses, are £1 so why not buy your uniform here, be eco-friendly and raise funds for the school at the same time?

Happy Bag Collection 

Please bring in your donated items on Thursday 28th April and leave them in the bike shelter at the front of school.  They will accept clean clothing, paired shoes and trainers, console games, handbags and accessories, bedlinen, towels and toys.  The more we collect by weight the more money will be raised for school.
Community News

Genmar Colouring Competition

We had a large number of entries which the company have put on their Facebook page for voting at www.facebook.com/genmarit or visit their shop at The Links, Raynham Road, Links Business Centre, Bishop’s Stortford, Herts CM23 5NZ to see the entries.  Voting will end on Friday 22nd April at 3.15pm.  The date for entries was extended from that published. 
Stagecoach Dance Troupe

This Saturday, the Stagecoach Dance Troupe will have their first public performance in Jackson Square shopping Centre. They will be dancing every half an hour from 11:30am till 1:30pm and from 2:30pm till 3:30pm in aid of the charity JDRF, which helps people with type 1 diabetes.

Theatre Tickets available
Mrs Fisher, Breakfast Club Assistant, has 2 unwanted tickets for sale to see ‘The Bodyguard’ on Saturday 16th July at the Dominion Theatre, London - matinee.  Originally £115 she will accept £100. For information please phone Mrs Fisher on 0797 371 7006

Bishop’s Stortford Tennis Club - Sunday 17th April

From 10.00am a number of activities and competitions will be taking place at the Tennis Club in Cricketfield Lane to include a Hog roast, Bar and a variety of stalls - Fun for all the Family!
Grove Cottage Summer Fete
Saturday 14th May from 11.00am until 3.00pm to celebrate their 50th anniversary at The Bishop’s Stortford High School, London Road, Bishop’s Stortford CM23 3LU - Tel: 01279 868686 for information.  Fun stalls for children, cream teas, fashion clothing and more.

‘Exchange’ Bishop’s Stortford Baptist Church Centre, Twyford Road, CM23 3LJ
Exchange is a place for people to pass on things they don’t need to people who do.  They take in donated items and pass them on, free of charge.  They currently have available cloths, toys, games, household goods and some furniture.  It is open on Tuesdays between 1.30pm and 3.30pm.  Contact Julie Horner on 07955 140293 or e.mail calvin.horner157@btinternet.com  for more information.

Yours sincerely,
L Hotson

Headteacher
Year 5 Maths Information Evening - Wednesday 4th May 7.15pm - 8.15pm

I/We will be attending the Maths evening and require ______  seats

Child’s Name ________________________________________________  Class ________________



